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Membership         Roberta Gale 
 
The Nettesheim Literary Competition is in full swing around the state. Zeta chapter had over 150 entries. 
We are looking forward to the State judging and would like to invite you to join us for that adventure. 
Your chapter didn’t enter? Sign up to judge so you can see what is possible for your chapter.  Here is a 
note from Donell and Brenda with the details. 
The email contact is wsolitcomp@gmail.com 

Details of the judging: 

April 2, Saturday 

9:30-12:30ish 

Heritage Elementary 

1250 Swan Rd 

De Pere 

Lunch and chocolate will be provided:) 

 
If you are a state literary chair, this one is for you. 

I just want to remind you that the 10 State level submissions are due on March 12. 

Chapters may also submit up to 3 Spanish Bilingual books (one at each grade band level). 

Please mail them to  

Heritage Elementary 

c/o Donell Bonetti 

1250 Swan Rd. 

De Pere, WI  54115 

 
EE Alert!                    Chris Shewczyk 
 
One benefit I continue to receive when I am able to connect with WSO chapter presidents is the 
diversity of our work occurring in Wisconsin. Laura Muchowski, co-president of Beta Alpha chapter, 
recently shared multiple projects that members in the Waukesha area have been involved in for nearly 
ten years.  
 
 During the summer, chapter members meet and make soft, warm fleece blankets for women and 
children at the Women’s Center-Waukesha. This nonprofit agency, provides free services to women and 
children of domestic violence, sexual assault and abuse. In addition, the chapter leaders work with the 
agency to provide school supplies for the children. With their donation of pens, pencils, notebooks, 
erasers, crayons, markers, folders, backpacks and more which members purchased during summer 
sales, many children go back to school with the supplies they need throughout the school year. Beta 
Alpha members also make and stuff Christmas stockings full of goodies to be delivered in November for 
the children during the holidays.  
 
Beside enjoying their time together in genuine spiritual fellowship, the Beta Alpha womens’ effort 
provided the comfort and assurance to women in need knowing that others truly care. Furthermore, 
members made an impact on education in Waukesha. Thank you for sharing, Beta Alpha! 
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